

TRAVERSE CITY AREA PUBLIC SCHOOLS RESOLUTION IN SUPPORT OF Traverse City Gaining Official Designation as a "Coast Guard City"

A meeting of the Board of Education of the Traverse City Area Public School District was held at the Tompkins Boardman Administration Building on Monday, March 9, 2020 at 6:00 p.m.

Members Present: Anderson. Forton, Kelly, Klegman, Leonhardt, McGuire, Moon Mohr Members Absent: None

The following preamble and resolution were offered by Member Mon Mohr, and seconded by Member Anderson.

WHEREAS:

The Coast Guard Air Station Traverse City has been an integral part of the community since 1940 and provides an invaluable service to the Great Lakes region, working diligently to keep these fresh waters safe and clean, and

WHEREAS:

The men and women of the Coast Guard Air Station Traverse City, both retired and active are dedicated and involved citizens of the Traverse City area. Over the years, Coast Guard members have served as volunteers and mentors within our schools impacting the lives of many students. Traverse City Area Public Schools is fully committed to continuing this partnership in education with Coast Guard Air Station Traverse City.

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT:

The Traverse City Area Public Schools enthusiastically supports having Traverse City designated as an official "Coast Guard City" and the Secretary of the Board is hereby directed to submit a copy of this Resolution to Admiral Karl Shultz, Commandant of the United States Coast Guard.

AYES: Anderson, Forton, Kelly, Klegman, Leonhardt, McGuire, Moon Mohr NAYS: None

Resolution declared adopted.

The undersigned, duly qualified and acting Secretary of the Board of Education of the Traverse City Area Public Schools, Grand Traverse, Leelanau and Benzie Counties, Michigan, hereby certifies that the foregoing constitutes a true and complete copy of a resolution adopted by said Board of Education at a regular meeting held on March 9, 2020, the original of which is part of the Board's minutes. The undersigned further certifies that notice of the meeting was given to the public pursuant to the provisions of the "Open Meetings Act" (Act 267, PA 1976, as amended).

Pamela G. Forton, Secretary

Board of Education